CHAIR’S PANEL 09.00 am on 27th April 2006

Present:
Cllr. Mrs Shirley Lynch


Cllr C Smith-Haynes

P. Chaplin, Development Control Manager

1.
KET/2006/0173 -
New house to replace existing approved house types 1 and 7




Latimer Close (end of), Burton Latimer

The Panel were shown the plans and details of the proposal were explained.  Third party comments, i.e. objections from neighbour, were read by the Panel.  Information from the Officer’s Report was conveyed to the Panel.

The Panel considered the proposal in relation to the permitted dwelling (by virtue of an earlier planning permission).  Neighbour’s amenity would be safeguarded.

The Panel said that the decision could be delegated to officers

2. KET/2006/0195 – 
Garden machinery store, covered store and bedroom extension

The Long Barn, Grafton Road, Geddington

The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and third party comments.  Information from the Officer’s Report was conveyed to the Panel.  The Panel read the letter of objection.  The issues, i.e. the impact on the character of the area, and the impact upon residential amenity, were explained.

The Panel said that the decision could be delegated to officers
N.B.  The Case Officer is to write to objector to explain the height of the proposal relative to the site and neighbouring land, and to respond to his letter.

3.
KET/2006/0222 -
Side two storey extension, rear ground floor extension, roof space conversion to domestic accommodation




19 Rosemount Drive, Kettering

The Panel were shown the Officer’s Report, plans, and photos from the file.  They also read the objectors’ comments.  The concerns from the occupier of No. 21 Rosemount Drive were read.  The Case Officer has proposed a condition for obscure glazing on the window to the side.

The Panel agreed that the application could be delegated to officers.
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4.
KET/2006/0276 -
Outline application: Demolition of existing factory premises.  Residential development for 3 no. dwellings



43 Melton Street, Kettering

The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the site.  The proposal was explained.  They read the third party objection.  The issue of parking was discussed and the Panel queried whether offstreet parking should be made available – as for Nos. 42/40a/40 Duke Street.  However, the officer advised that this would affect street frontage, and the existing building would have generated onstreet parking.

The Panel agreed that the application could be delegated to officers
5.
KET/2006/0284 -
Approval of Reserved Matters:




Demolition of existing garage, construction of new garage and erection of 2 no. detached dwellings




75 Braybrooke Road (land to rear of), Desborough
The Panel were shown the plans, and the details of the proposal were explained by the officer.  They read the third party comments from the occupier of No. 73a Braybrooke Road and No. 77 Braybrooke Road.  Also noted were the comments of the Highway Authority.  Also of relevance was the fact of an outline permission ref: KE/03/0503 which the Panel were made aware of.  There was some discussion on the design – it was recognised to be a backland site.  The officer is likely to recommend approval, subject to checking some technical matters re the status of whether this is a reserved matters.

Once all issues dealt with, the Panel agreed that the application could be delegated to officers

Meeting closed at 10.15 am.
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